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S.H.E.M. 
SWEET HOME EMERGENCY MINISTRIES

1115 Long Street  

Sweet Home, OR   97386 

January 10, 2011
Dear Friends of SHEM,
Wow, two months have passed since I sent you a newsletter.  Time has been flying by here at SHEM.  November and December were busy times.  You have certainly helped contribute to our activities.  Your donations of food these last two months have been incredible.  We are awestruck and overwhelmed by your generosity.  We need to say a special thank you to all who contributed to the food drives at the area schools.  To single out just one, the food delivered through Hawthorne School was absolutely amazing – it was almost impossible to walk through the aisles here at SHEM.  If you get a chance, please visit our web site at http://www.shemfoodbank.org and take a look at some of the pictures Cindy took.  Also, please note the picture showing her car trunk full of turkeys which had been donated by Costco.
We are not through with expressing our thanks.  Thank you to the individuals, churches, and organizations which helped to make Christmas happier for over 300 households last month.
SHEM has been helping an increasing number of people.  Starting in August, when our clients became used to our new location on Long Street, the food bank has been preparing over 300 boxes per month, feeding over 1000 people with these food boxes.  With the addition of a third day of hot meals per week at Manna, over 1000 plates of food are being served each month.

At the present time, the only area of decrease for SHEM has been financial assistance.  The amount available for distribution by the Salvation Army has decreased substantially to only $250.00 per month for a total of 5 vouchers at $50.00 each.  We are out of funding for rent assistance and emergency lodging until after the Emergency Food and Shelter Program grant funding becomes available.
Funding from the United Way will be decreased in the future.  We don’t know which programs will be affected or by how much.  The cost for operating the Manna program has increased substantially – utility costs for preparing the meals, keeping the building warm, garbage service, even little items like paper towels and toilet paper.  
In addition to this newsletter, if you made a financial donation to SHEM last year a statement is included for your taxes.  If you would like your future donations (or a portion) to go to a specific use – such as to help Manna, to help pay for a new roof, or to help pay off the mortgage – please be sure to let us know so that we may follow your wishes.
Thank you for keeping SHEM in your prayers.
Peggy Blair, Office Manager, and Cindy Rice, Pantry Manager

p.s.  SHEM will be having an open house on Saturday, February 12th, between 1:00 p.m. and 4:00 p.m.  
